
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Quarterly Mission Report 

Summer 2017 

 

Being a Light in the Darkness  
Brother Rigoberto Jimenez Cruz - El Salvador 
By: Marty Stewart 
  
First Baptist Carthage partnered with Brother Rigo in 2013 
after some of our members got to know him during a BMMI 
Medical mission trip to El Salvador.  FBC Carthage has 
been a faithful partner in his ministry since then.  Around 50 
of our members have traveled there on mission trips and 
have been a part of his ministry firsthand.  Brother Rigo is 
the BMAA National Director in El Salvador.  He is one of 
the most sacrificial and hardworking men you could find.  
He gives everything he has for his calling to help and reach 
the poor.  His ministry has faced many hardships as he 
works tirelessly to reach the lost in his home country, one of 
the most dangerous places on Earth.   
    
Brother Rigo supports, mentors, and works in many 
missions around the capital city of San Salvador and he 
even travels to other countries as a missionary.  His home 
church in Montelimar has seen dramatic growth in the last 
several years, and he has had to raise money to buy more 
space to enlarge his church several times.  FBC Carthage 
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has been vital part of his ministry through financial 
and prayer support.  He is faithful to send photos 
of building projects, worship services, praise 
reports, needs, and baptisms.   
 
Brother Rigo sends his love and thanks to FBC 
Carthage for all of the financial and prayer support 
he has received over the years.  He asks that we 
continue to pray for his ministry and his family and 
especially for his hurting country.  
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EYEGLASSES NEEDED 
 

 
 

15 FBC members will be going on Medical Missions soon! 
(Peru in August and Romania in September) 

We need 500 pairs of reading glasses of 
all sizes, colors, and strengths. 

Please leave them in the church foyer or bring by church office. 
Offerings for glasses are also welcome. 

 



MISSIONARY IN CHINA 
By Louis Powell 

Mission trips often become a two-
edged sword of blessings: they 
change your life forever, forever! My 
mission travels include eight with 
BMMI, fifteen to China and one to 
the edge of the Amazon Jungle with 
Pastor Tilley. One missionary who 
blesses me is brother Jojo, our BMA 
missionary in Hong Kong and 
mainland China (unofficially of 
course). It is against the law in 
China to be a Christian missionary. 
The witnessing comes primarily 
through acts and service of love 
toward others. I can still hear Jojo’s 
soft voice saying, “If we will let Him, 
God will guide us.” Brother Jojo is a 
blessing wrapped in a smiling face.   
 

Brother Jojo began his mission 
ministry in 2005. He moved from the 
Philippines with his family to China, 
because he knew that was God’s 
will. They reapplied for visas without 
including their two sons after the 
first visas were revoked with no 
reason given. They were approved 
and lived in China for six months 

alone. Soon, Jojo’s wife (name 
withheld for protection) got a job 
teaching English, which gave them 
a legal purpose to live in China. 
Their family reunited and later they 
were blessed with a sweet little girl.  
 

Jojo’s wife still teaches English in 
China today at a primary school in 
Shenzhen. She has seventeen 
classes each week with forty-five 
students in each class. She 
teaches seven hundred and sixty-
five children each week, by herself! 
(That is twice the student 
enrollment of Beckville grades 6-
12). She told me it is a blessing to 
share Jesus with so many each 
week. By “sharing Jesus” she 
meant that her Christian light is 
always shining and many of the 
children will ask her about her faith. 
She is overjoyed to reflect our Lord 
Jesus to those who have never 
known anything about Jesus.  
 
 

Jojo teaches English too, but his 
efforts also include pastoring a 
church in Hong Kong. His church 
reaches out to the Muslims who 
need to learn English in order to get 
a job. Most of them will work as 
house-workers who clean, cook or 
take care of children. Each week his 
church members will teach Muslims 
English and they share Jesus with 
as many as possible. Sometimes 
Jojo provides shelter in his church 
for women needing help or 
protection. His church is small in 
Hong Kong but their service is great 
for God. Often, on Sundays, they 
will go to the park where homeless 
people live and share the Gospel as 
they give out food and clothing. Jojo 
told me once, “We cannot help 
them all, but we show God’s love to 
as many as possible.” 
 

In 2014, Jojo joined me and 
arranged for Bible training sessions 
for over 500 pastors in China, Hong 
Kong and the Philippines. During 
their graduation service, some 
pastors could not attend because 
they did not have two dollars for the 
ferry crossing. Jojo and his family 
arranged a private ceremony for 
these pastors later. I am very happy 
we support Jojo as our BMA 
missionary. During my travels in 
China, I have met several people 
who learned English and about 
Jesus from Jojo and his wife. When 
they realize I know Jojo, their faces 
light up with a big smile and they 
share a story of how Jojo blessed 
their lives. It is a blessing to know 
that our church supports such a 
strong, faithful servant of the Lord 
as Jojo.  
 

    
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  
GHANA:  Your generous offerings have 
allowed us to sponsor several students at the 
BMA of Africa Bible College, as well as 
help in the ministry of two pastors there. 
Reports from these projects will be 
forthcoming. 
 
 
GUATEMALA: “Muchas gracias hermano, 
por favor diga gracias a la Iglesia por el 
apoyo que nos dan, que Dios les bendiga 
grandemente 
“Thank you, brother, please tell the church 
thank you for all the help and support they 
have given to us and that God would bless 
them.” 
             Brother David Marroquin 
 
 
THAILAND: “Please continue to pray for us 
as we work towards planting North Bangkok 
Church…. last Sunday morning we had 18 
people meet at the hotel to worship. In our 
prayers, Brittney and I often thank God for 
you. We know we have been blessed with a 
great support group who stands behind us, 
and is encouraging us along the way. You 
are a blessing to us!” 
               Brother Brandon Lingle  

  

 

Feedback from 
the Field 

 

Missionary 
Special Needs 

 

FBC Carthage supports the BMA Missions 
Office, various BMA Mission organizations as 
well as sending support directly to 14 BMA 
Missionaries each month.  Below are some 
prayer needs that they have shared with us.  
Please make them a matter of prayer.   
 
Justin Owens, missionary to Estonia, and 
Mike Cross, missionary to France have both 
resigned from their positions and will be 
coming home to serve in other ways.  They 
request prayers for their families during the 
transition and express their thanks to FBC 
Carthage for supporting them over the years. 
 
Brother JoJo Vallejera, missionary in Hong 
Kong, oversees many mission efforts around 
his home base.  He requests prayer for his 
dangerous work ministering to and teaching 
English to homeless refugees, and also for his 
church as they sponsor a program reaching 
Muslims by teaching them English as well. 
 
Dr. John and Shirley Ladd, long-time 
missionaries to Mexico and current BMMI 
(Baptist Medical Missions International) staff, 
request prayer for their Clinic in Mexico.  The 
clinic needs extra prayers and financial 
supporters due to recent funding cuts.  Please 
put Clinica El Buen Samaritano in Mexico on 
your prayer list.  
 
 

  

 

FAITH AROUND THE WORLD 


